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Financial Aid Meeting
August 22 
6:00 PM in the cafeteria 

Senior Parent Meeting 
August 22 
7:00 PM in the Cafeteria

Meet the Teacher 
August 28 
7:00 - 9:00 PM

Opening School 
Liturgy 
August 29
10:00 am

No School 
September 2 
Labor Day

NO SCHOOL
September 3
Diocesan Professional Devel-
opment

Herald Emailed 
September 5

House Tailgate 
September 13
Before the Football Game in 
the Baseball Outfield 

Like us
Follow us

@BishopHartley

MEET THE TEACHER
IS NEXT WEEK

Our annual Meet the Teacher Night is next 
Wednesday, August 28, beginning at 7:00 in 
the gymnasium. Please come to meet your 
child’s teachers and hear about what they have 
in store for this year. This is also an opportu-
nity for parents to learn more about our new 
PowerSchool system which enables parents 
to view grades, attendance, class assignments, 
and more. We look forward to seeing every-
one! 
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Annual House
Tailgate

The annual House Tailgate celebration will 
be Friday, September 13, 2018 before the 
football game against Gahanna. The event 
takes place from 5:30-6:30 to allow for  
cleanup before game time. We will need both do-
nations and volunteers to help with set-up begin-
ning after school. Sign up to help!

The chili cook-off returns this year! Each House 
is limited to 4 chili contenders and will select 1 to 
enter in the competition. House Points are up for 
grabs!

Be sure to watch for our new chili cook-off mascot 
coming soon!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4AABAA2AA2FF2-chili


News
Farewell and Welcome
As we begin this new school year, we say "so long” 
to some members of our Hartley family and wel-
come others. Mrs. Jenny Assmann, who has filled 
many roles during her years at Hartley, has left to 
pursue a career in real estate. Kevin Petrella, math 
teacher and technology team member will be pursu-
ing a career in the construction industry but will 
remain as our head wrestling coach. Zoe Stuber, our 
Title I math tutor last year, has taken a teaching po-
sition at Blessed Sacrament School in Newark. We 
wish all of them well and look forward to visits. 

We are excited to welcome and welcome back the 
following members of our Bishop Hartley Family: 

Mrs. Linda Eplin – Mathematics 

Mr. David Gieseler – Performing Arts 

Mr. Michael Krause – Mathematics 

Mr. Marcus Phelps – Health & Physical Education 

Miss Charlotte Price – Notre Dame Program 

Mr. Joseph Reveles – Religion 

Mrs. Paula Tatera – Title I Math 

Mrs. Monica Van Horn – Visual Arts 

Mr. John Wareham – Advancement Office (Com-
munications) 

Mr. Chuck Wooten - Tutor/Mentor 

we offer prayers 
& warm wishes 

We continue to pray for former science teacher, Bob Grove, who 
retired at the end of the 2017-2018 school year. Mr. Grove has 
been undergoing treatment for leukemia and underwent a bone 
marrow transplant yesterday. We pray for his healing and for his 
caregivers. 

Congratulations and welcome to the youngest members of our 
Hartley family:  

Dr. Sharon Murphy and her husband Pat welcomed Maggie Mae 
Murphy this summer. Mrs. Meagan Groom of our Advancement 
Office and her husband Matt welcomed their son, Nolan Joseph 
Groom, and, just this past Tuesday evening, our School Psycholo-
gist, David Liskowiak and his wife Lindsay welcomed baby Jack 
to their family. We wish all of them health and happiness. May 
God bless you all.

As you have likely heard by now, this year we have transi-
tioned to PowerSchool as our online student management 
system (this replaces the Alma program we used previously). 
Parents will have access to student grades, attendance re-
cords, class assignments, and more. Parents and teachers will 
still be able to communicate by email through this system as 
we have in the past. PowerSchool also has an app for use on 
phones and mobile devices. More information will follow, 
and parents will receive a quick introduction during meet-
the-teacher night next Wednesday.



News Continued...

After more than 40 years of hosting bingo at Bishop 
Hartley, the Finance Committee and Administra-
tion have made the difficult decision to discontinue 
bingo at Bishop Hartley High School. We would like 
to thank Jim and Kate Hansen, Tom Liszkay, Helen 
Cox and the many volunteers who have dedicated 
their time and talents to running a great bingo game 
at Bishop Hartley. 

We would also like to thank our patrons for their 
loyalty to Bishop Hartley bingo. Bishop Hartley 
has become a very desirable location for Diocesan 
events, spiritually, academically, and athletically. 
Even with the addition of the Robert Telerski & 
Barbara Casson Student Center, our main gym is 
in high demand, and as a result, this decision was 
made. 

Nurse's Notes

Graduating seniors in the state of Ohio can now qualify for the Seal of Biliteracy which recognizes high 
levels of proficiency in both English and another language. Students must meet state-established guidelines 
to receive this recognition. Five members of the class of 2019 received this distinction. They are pictured 
here with World Language Department teachers: (from left to right) Mrs. Anna Mullins (Spanish teacher), 
Bailee Zacovic, Tiffiney Nouanesengsy, Daniel Barrera Corrales, Abril Matias Bello, Maria Polanco, Miss 
Julia Schroyer (Spanish teacher), and Mrs. Fulvia Fowler (Italian teacher and World Language team leader) 

Thank You! For parents of all students: 

Medical Authorization and all other medical forms can be picked 
up in the front office. Thank you for your continued patience and 
understanding as we work to get the forms onto our new website.   

FOR PARENTS OF SENIORS:

 All students entering the twelfth grade are required by state law 
to be fully immunized against Meningitis. To be fully immunized 
students must have 2 doses of the vaccine, but if a dose is received 
on or after the sixteenth birthday, only one dose is required. If you 
have questions or if you are unsure if your student has been fully 
immunized, contact me or your health care provider. 

Documentation verifying that the immunization has been given is 
required for school attendance and must be submitted to the school 
nurse prior to entering the twelfth grade. If you have not submitted 
this documentation, you must do so by September 13, or your child 
will be excluded from school. 

Please contact our School Nurse, Mrs. Hinterschied, at 614-237-
5421 ext. 10629 with any questions.  



Look for the Alumni Herald on 
Wednesday, August 28th and the next 

Herald on Thursday, September 5!




